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Mayor Kirkland called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, October 12, 2023, at the 
River Bend Town Hall with a quorum present. 

VOTE -Approval of Agenda 
Councilwoman Maurer motioned to accept the agenda as presented. The motion carried 
unanimously. 

Discussion -Efird Ceremony 
The Mayor stated the ledger that the Council approved has been delivered to Town Hall. He 
stated that there will be a dedication ceremony on October 26, 2023, at 2:00 p.m. at Town Hall 
and extended an invitation to anyone who wished to attend. 

VOTE -Parks and Recreation Appointment 
Councilman Weaver motioned to appoint Annie Craddock to the Parks and Recreation Advisory 
Board for a term beginning October 12, 2023, and expiring June 30, 2024. The motion carried 
unanimously. 

Discussion -Update of Mayor -Council Responsibility Chart 
Manager Jackson stated that the Mayor - Council Responsibility Chart needed to be updated 
since the appointment of Councilwoman Benton. After a brief discussion among the Council, it 
was agreed that Councilwoman Benton would be the Public Safety liaison and the backup 
liaison to Parks and Recreation. It was also agreed that Councilman Leonard would be the 
backup liaison to the CAC. The Manager stated he would revise the chart and present it at the 
next meeting for approval. 

Discussion -Town Christmas Tree 
Councilman Weaver stated that the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board had suggested that 
the Town plant a live Christmas tree in a central place for decoration every year. He stated that 
the advisory board had spoken with an arborist, and he stated that a red cedar tree would grow 
best in this area. After a brief discussion it was agreed that the Parks and Recreation advisory 
board would get quotes and information on available trees to present to the Council. 








